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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR No.1 2 D '
Series of 2019
TO : ALL POEA LICENSED MANNING AGENCIES, SHIPOWNERS, AND

PRINCIPAL/EMPLOYERS WITH FOREIGN FLAG SHIPS

SUBJECT : WITHDRAWAL OF DESIGNATION 5 STRAIT OF HORMUZ AS
TEMPORARY EXTENDED RISK ZONE

POEA Governing Board Resolution (GBR) No. 10, Series of 2019 was adopted on 24
September 2019 pursuant to the agreement of the International Bargaining Forum (IBF) that
introduced the Strait of Hormuz as an “IBF Temporary Extended Risk Zone”, amending the list
of Warlike and High Risk Designations with applicable benefits attached effective on 13 August
2019.

Pursuant further to the same GBR, authority was granted to the POEA Administrator to
issue guidelines adopting circular and advisories on high risk zones/areas that may be issued
from time to time by competent and authorized bodies, to include payment of additional
compensation and benefits. As such, this Memorandum Circular is hereby issued, directing all
concerned the following:

1. Designation 5 of the Strait of Hormuz as an “IBF Temporary Extended Risk Zone” is
hereby withdrawn effective 19 October 2019; and

2. Designations 14 of Governing Board Resolution No. 07, Series of 2018 and Governing
Board Resolution No. 10, Series of 2019 are still in effect and applies to all seafarers.

For strict compliance.

ERNARD P. OLALIA
Administrator
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